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Iowa-Illinois Chapter NEWSLETTER 
June 2016 

 
NOTES FROM THE CHAPTER PRESIDENT 

 
BLUP (bottom line up front) 

URGENT!  We really need more Chapter members to become actively involved in Chapter’s events/activities, to even 

include participation on the Board of Directors.   Please step up and “Contact Us” on our website or contact any of the 

board members directly and become part of our Chapter support team.  Your active participation in Chapter events, 

such as our annual symposium, can make the effort less burdensome on the few.  See the following pages of this 

newsletter to better appreciate Chapter activities.  We need not only your hands on support, but also your ideas as to 

how the Chapter can better serve its membership and fulfill its mission. We do great things – help us do more! 

While I still limit my newsletter to once a year, the fact is that activities go on throughout the year. Granted our two 

major undertakings –our symposium and our scholarship events - culminate by mid-June, and hence the timing of my 

newsletter.  However, there are updates and other activities being posted monthly on our website. Please check our 

website periodically.  You will see there are many News items and Event items appearing throughout the year. We 

continue to make the site as current on information as possible.    You should also note that your chapter succeeded 

again in being named a Model Chapter for 2015; that is 14 consecutive years we have been so honored. Our Model 

Chapter submission package and notification of selection are on our website.  We were one of 17 Chapters of the 26 

total NDIA Chapters to receive this award. And, we will be going for the 15
th
 consecutive year for 2016 later this fall! 

We hosted the 9
th
 Annual “2016 Midwest Small Business Government Contracting Symposium” May 25

th
 and 26

th
 at 

the i-Wireless Center.  

The main track of the symposium was once again Team Rock Island Center of Excellence Advance Planning 
Briefings for Industry (APBI).   In addition to the Army Sustainment Command (ASC), the Rock Island District Corps 
of Engineers (COE), Joint Manufacturing Technology Center (JMTC), the RIA Garrison, the Army Contracting 
Command (ACC), and Joint Munitions Command (JMC) all discussed their requirements.  The ASC Command 
Group, as well as senior members of the other activities, participated in both days of the symposium.   

Registered attendees totaled 669 compared to 673 last year, with exhibitors totaling 47 – down about 25%.  Both 
industry and government attendance was nearly identical to last year.  The breakout stats for registered attendees 
were: 400 from industry, 249 from government, plus about 20 active duty military.  There were 147 (up 27%) large 
and 253 (down 17%) small businesses attending.  Impressive numbers!  With the lesser number of exhibitors this 
year, lunches were served in the arena area beyond the exhibitor booths.  This afforded the exhibitors even greater 
exposure.  All briefings were conducted in the conference center.  Break refreshments remained near the exhibit area 
to assure optimum exposure.  

The Matchmaking session, now in its sixth year as part of the symposium, once again was a huge success and a 

heavily attended activity.   Traditionally, the “primes” have been Large Businesses (LB).  However, the current 

environment has emerging Small Business (SB) primes who were looking for good partners; therefore the event was 

again opened up to all businesses who wished to host.  Twelve organizations participated in matchmaking, 

represented by both private industry (Government prime contractors, both large and small) and Government 
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agencies.  This year we also had the Iowa SBA as a more non-traditional participant that was available to discuss 

SBA programs at a more one on one level with companies.  There were a number of new companies as well as a 

couple new Government agencies (that included the SBA) that participated as well. Also, businesses were able to 

schedule one-on-one sessions directly with represented “host” businesses which removed an extra administrative 

step in the match making process and burden from the match making committee. (See the Matchmaking agenda for 

the symposium, still on our website, for a partial list of primes; CGI, Iowa SBA, and Connected Logistics were added 

primes).   An estimated 100 separate appointments occurred during the scheduled matchmaking session on the 

second day of the symposium.    Survey feedback once again gave high marks to the Matchmaking event which 

remained a well-liked, well attended portion of the symposium; in fact, the overall symposium feedback was again 

very highly positive.  After action reviews of the feedback surveys coupled with personal observations by the 

symposium committee enables us to continuously improve the event. 

This year, the Chapter again used the venue we re-initiated last year– organizations associated with Arsenal Island 
having a joint scholarship presentation ceremony.  This was held 2 June at the Arsenal Golf Club. This year we 
awarded 5 scholarships – 4 IA-IL NDIA and 1 Sergeant Paul Fisher Scholarship to the recipients.  Earlier in February, 
the Chapter once again provided a STEM scholarship presented during the annual Quad Cities Engineering and 
Science Council (QCESC) dinner meeting. Some photos of the events and details of Scholarships are shared later in 
this newsletter.   

Our chapter continues to be a strong supporter of Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM). As 

earlier mentioned, our Chapter again offered a specific STEM targeted scholarship through QCSEC; details are 

discussed in the Scholarship section of the website.  We also continue to actively support other STEM activities (e.g., 

Engineering Kids Summer Camp, QC Elite FIRST Robotics team, Putnam Museum STEM Center, FIRST LEGO 

League Robotics Team, and STEM student attendance donations for the QCESC dinner). 

We continue to strongly support military related activities and causes.  We are among the partners supporting 

WQPT’s “Embracing Our Military” Task Force.  We again partnered with the USO and sponsored 4 “Franks on 

Fridays” events on Arsenal Island, which offers free hot dog lunches to military and their families. And we provide 

donations to DAV hospital, Jason’s Box, Project Healing Waters, and other similar military focused organizations and 

activities.  This year we were also a major contributor to the Viet Nam 50th Anniversary Commemoration Parade held 

in 21 May. 

Once again, I want to encourage you to become an active member of our Chapter. BTW, NDIA continues to offer,    

F-R-E-E three (3) year memberships to Government Employees. It includes 12 issues each year of the National 

Defense magazine!  Go to the NDIA website to the Membership & Chapters area and sign up now!    There are great 

articles and opinions on varied national defense issues. You will find these often linked directly to what and how you, 

as one of nearly 800 Chapter members, are supporting our national security.  Shape the future. 

 

//gbr// 

George B Rivard 

President 
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IA-IL CHAPTER HOSTS MIDWEST SMALL BUSINESS CONFERENCE 
 

As mentioned above, we hosted our 9
th
 annual small business conference. Presentations/briefings given during the 

conference may be viewed elsewhere on our IA-IL Chapter website, along with the list of attendees.  Below are 

several photos from yet another successful event.  

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Tara Barney, President & CEO,  

Quad Cities Chamber of Commerce, welcomes the 

attendees to the 9
th
 annual symposium. 

   

 

 

MG Kevin O’Connell, Commander, US Army 

Sustainment Command, introduced the APBI Keynote 

Speaker.

 

Presentation of the Colors by the Army Sustainment 

Command’s Color Guard and the playing of our 

National Anthem formally opened the symposium. 
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Ms Lynn Gibson of our Planning Committee makes 

some administrative announcement before the 

Mission Panel Session. 

 

 

 

 

 

MG O’Connell describes the ASC’s mission and 

operational relevance.  The Mission Panel consisted 

of, from left to right: Mr. Michael Hutchison, Deputy to 

the Commander, ASC; Mrs. Melanie Johnson, 

Executive Director Army Contracting Command; Mr. 

Scott Welker, Executive Director for Joint Munitions 

Command; MG O’Connell; COL Donald Wols, 

Commander, Joint Manufacturing and Technology 

Center; COL Elmer Speights,Jr, Commander, Rock 

Island Arsenal Garrison; and Mr. Dennis Hamilton, 

Deputy for Programs & Project Management, US 

Army Corps of Engineers – Rock Island District. 

 

 

 

The Mission Panel garnered a large audience to hear 

the senior leaders. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Lisha Adams, Executive Deputy to the 

Commanding General, US Army Materiel 

Command, makes a point during her keynote 

presentation. 
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A big factor in the continued success of the 

symposium as well as a major feedback response is 

the direct access attendees experience with the 

senior leadership on Arsenal Island and from other 

senior/key government participants.  Shown here is 

MG O’Connell personally visiting the exhibitors during 

the conference. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Lisa Adams, Executive Deputy to the Commanding 

General, US Army Materiel Command, answers some one-

on-one questions. 
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Mr. Jay Carr, Executive Director Acquisition Integration Center, ASC, and Mr. Carl Cartwright, Executive Director 

Support Operations, ASC, provide an overview of requirements. 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Scott Welker, along with Mr. Joseph Kennedy, Commander’s Representative, Holston Army Ammunition Plant, 

and COL Sean Herron, Commander, McAlester Army Ammunition Plant, discuss the Industrial Base. 
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For the past several years, we have used the NDIA Small Business Symposium event as an opportunity to showcase 

outstanding small businesses – one from Iowa and one from Illinois – as selected by Iowa State University, CIRAS 

and by the Illinois Procurement Technical Assistance Center (PTAC).  This year, once again, two truly deserving 

small businesses were recognized with an award. The Illinois recipient was Mr. Tom Honsa, Honsa Tools, Milan, 

IL. The Iowa recipient was Mr. Brad Puck and Mrs. Cindy Puck, Professional Safety Solutions, Inc.  of Muscatine, 

IA.   

Award presentations are pictured below:

  

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Honsa are pictured with their NDIA 

Illinois Small Business of the Year award. Ms Vicky 

Miller, formerly of IL PTAC, and now with the Quad 

Cities Chamber of Commerce, presented the award. 

Honsa manufactures pneumatic and electric powered 

tools that are ergonometricly designed and with 

reduced vibration. 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Brad and Cindy Puck, Professional 

Safety Solutions, Inc., are shown accepting the NDIA 

Iowa Small Business award   they provide Safety 

Consultation and Training.  The award was presented 

by Ms. Beth White, Iowa State University, CIRAS. 

 

 

 

 

that at  vibration-reducing and sound isolation system for vibration-reducing and sound isolation system for pneumatic  

The Small Business Advocates Panel shared their insights into successfully contracting with the government.  From 

left to right, Ms. Deborah Crumity, SBA Procurement Center, Rock Island; Mr. John Dengler, USACE RI District Small 

Business Office; Ms. Melissa Burant, Iowa State University (ISU) CIRAS and moderator; Mr. Robert Matthys, 

ASC/JMC Small Business Office; and Ms Beth White, Government Contracting Specialist, ISU/CIRAS. 

 



 8 

As part of the evening reception, sponsored by Connected Logistics, we were happy to facilitate their contribution of 

$2500 to the President and CEO of USO, Illinois, Ms Alison Ruble. Mr. Eric Strauss is presenting on behalf of 

Connected Logistics. 

 

 

 
Second from the right is Ms. Jackie Inman, Rock Island Center Director, USO of Illinois, along with other Connected 

Logistics representatives and Ms Ruble. 
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The second day of the symposium maintained the high level speaker presentations and, more importantly, 

continued sharing and exchange of information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Kenyata Wesley, Director, DoD Office of Small 

Business Programs, provides insight into the current 

thrusts and initiatives of DoD in the small business 

area. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Mr. John Shorak, Associate Administrator of 

Government Contracting and Business Development, 

SBA, fields a question. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the right, Mr. Tommy L. Marks, Director, 

Office of Small Business Programs, Office of 

the Secretary of The Army, provides an Army 

Small Business Program Update. 
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Above, Mr. Steven Koprince, Koprince Law LLC, provides and overview of new federal contracting rules and 

regulations, from the private sector perspective. 

 

 

 

 

 

Below, Ms Melanie Johnson, Executive Director Army Contracting Command, and her panel discuss various 

functional area requirements. 
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The Senor Leaders Panel also drew a large audience.  And many questions – and lots of answers. 
 Great exchange of information!! 
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Our Chapter’s objective is to facilitate the 

open exchange of ideas and information 

between government and industry. From the 

feedback surveys from both the conference 

attendees and the exhibitors, the 9th Annual 

Symposium was again a great success, 

meeting that objective. Events such as this 

could not occur without the contributions of 

our many sponsors, and the time and 

exhaustive efforts of the planning committee 

members from throughout the Quad Cities 

community.  Thank You!    

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

More pictures and an ASC article about the event can be found at:  
 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/army_sustainment_command/albums/72157666430941713/page1  

 

https://www.army.mil/article/168987/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  2016 Sponsors 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/army_sustainment_command/albums/72157666430941713/page1
https://www.army.mil/article/168987/
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IA-IL CHAPTER  
AWARDS 2016-2017 SCHOLARSHIPS 

 

Complete details of our 2016-17 Scholarship Program recipients in the “Scholarship Recipients” section of 

our website or Click Here.  In summary, a total of 6 scholarships were awarded this year: One STEM 

through the Quad Cities Engineering and Science Council (QCESC), 4 NDIA, and 1 SGT Paul Fisher 

Scholarship.  Each scholarship was in the amount of $2000; that totals $12,000!  In the last seven years, our 

Chapter has awarded $130,000!!!     

 

 

SNAPSHOTS OF SOME OF OUR CHAPTER ACTIVITIES IN THE 

PAST YEAR 

 

 

                            

 

                                              

 

 

                     

 

 

 
         

 

 

http://www.ndia-ia-il.org/scholarships.html
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